OFFICE OF THE DEPUTY JUDGE PRESIDENT

(HIGH COURT OF SOUTH AFRICA, GAUTENG DIVISION, JOHANNESBURG)

OFFICE 1210

Telephone number: 010 494 8491

e-mail address: Secretarydjp@judiciary.org.za / LTulleken@judiciary.org.za
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NOTICE

Judges of the Gauteng Division, Johannesburg

Chief Registrar, Gauteng Division, Johannesburg

Legal Practice Council — Gauteng

Law Society of South Africa

Gauteng Family Law Forum

Gauteng Attorneys Association

Pretoria Attorneys Association

Johannesburg Attorneys Association

West Rand Attorneys Association

South African Black Women in Law

National Association of Democratic Lawyers

Black Lawyers Association

South African Women Lawyers Association

South African Medical Malpractice Lawyers Association
Personal Injury Plaintiff Lawyers Association

South African Medico-Legal Association

Office of the Director of Public Prosecutions, Pretoria and
Johannesburg

Office of the State Attorneys, Pretoria and Johannesburg
Solicitor General

Office of the Family Advocate, Pretoria and Johannesburg
Legal Aid South Africa

Johannesburg Society of Advocates

Pretoria Society of Advocates

Gauteng Society of Advocates

Pan African Bar Association of South Africa

General Council of the Bar of South Africa

National Bar Council of South Africa
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28. South African Bar Association

29. National Forum of Advocates

30. North Gauteng Association of Advocates

31. Church Square Association of Advocates

32. Advocates for Transformation

33. Legal Division of the Department of Health: Gauteng

34. Legal Division of the Department of Sport, Arts, Culture and
Recreation

35. Gauteng Department of Agriculture and Rural Development

36. Legal Services - Gauteng Provincial Department of Education

37. Gauteng Society of Advocates

DATE : 21 April 2023

RE : CENTENARY COMMEMORATION OF THE
ADMISSION OF WOMEN TO THE PRACTICE OF LAW

1. A commemorative special sitting of the High Court shall take place at 13h00 in Court GC
on Tuesday, 25 April 2023 to mark the admission of women to the practice of law in
1923.

2. All courts shall adjourn at 12h00 (noon) and resume after the special court rises.

3. All legal practitioners and other members of the public who wish to be present at this
special sitting are welcome to attend. Seating in the court room is limited and the
speeches shall be broadcast to the court vestibule for the benefit of people who cannot

be accommodated inside the court.
4. Practitioners should preferably robe.
Yours faithfully

Dictated by the Deputy Judge President
Electronically transmitted, therefore no signature

ROLAND SUTHERLAND
DEPUTY JUDGE PRESIDENT



